
 
 
 

January 27, 2020 
 

REACH – Article 33(1) 
Statement for Customers of  

Goodyear Dunlop Tires Europe B.V. 
 
The purpose of this statement is to inform customers of Goodyear Dunlop Tires Europe 
B.V. (Goodyear) regarding the presence or absence of substances of very high concern 
(SVHC) in tyres. 
 
Pursuant to Article 33(1) of the European Union Registration, Evaluation, Authorization 
of Chemicals (REACH) Regulation 1907/2006/EC, Goodyear, on behalf of itself and its 
operating subsidiaries, has an obligation to communicate to professional customers 
information about certain substances contained in our tyres that are manufactured in or 
imported into the EU 28 Member States. Where an article, such as a tyre, contains any 
substances meeting the criteria in Article 57 and identified in accordance with Article 59(1) 
in a concentration above 0,1 % weight by weight (w/w), Goodyear is obligated to provide 
sufficient information to allow safe use of the article including, as a minimum, the name 
of that contained substance. 
 
The European Chemicals Agency (ECHA) has officially published the Candidate List of 
Substances of Very High Concern (SVHC) that meet the above criteria. The Candidate List 
was last updated on 16 January 2020 to include in total 205 substances; the Candidate List 
can be viewed via the following web link https://echa.europa.eu/candidate-list-table  
 
In response to our above obligations, please be informed that none of the substances in the 
referenced Candidate List of Substances of Very High Concern (SVHC) are contained, in 
a concentration of greater than 0,1% (w/w), in any of the tyres we manufacture in or import 
into the EU28. 
 
It is our intention to meet the requirements set out by REACH, and we shall continue to 
inform you, in the framework of our business relations, of any changes to the above. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Dr Wolfgang Lauer 
Manager Product Stewardship, EMEA Region 
Goodyear Dunlop Tires Europe, L-7750 Colmar-Berg, Luxembourg 
Tel: +352 8199-4016 
wolfgang.lauer@goodyear.com 
 


